
 
 

 

 

COMPTROLLER 

 

 

  
OFFICE OF THE UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

1100 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC  20301-1100 

(Program/Budget) 

 

MEMORANDUM FOR DIRECTOR, DFAS CENTER FOR SUSTAINING FORCES -  

      INDIANAPOLIS 

 

 

SUBJECT:  Department of Defense Transfer to Department of State (FY 23-03 LTR) 

 

This memorandum implements the transfer of $1,670.2 million from the Overseas 

Humanitarian, Disaster, and Civic Aid (OHDACA), Defense-Wide, 22/23, appropriation to the 

Department of State (DoS) pursuant to section 122(a) of the Continuing Appropriations Act, 

2023 (Div. A, P.L. 117-180) (FY 2023 CR) (TAB A).   

 

During FY 2023, the Department of Defense will begin transitioning operations and 

responsibilities under Operation Allies Welcome (OAW) to the Department of State.  OHDACA 

transfers from the Department of Defense, as authorized by section 122(a) of the Continuing 

Appropriations Act, 2023 (Div. A, P.L. 117-180), will be vital to efforts to transition operations 

and activities previously supported by the Department of Defense to the Department of State, 

thereby supporting OAW or any successor operation and reaffirming the U.S. government’s long-

term commitment to supporting our Afghan allies and partners.  The following planned uses of 

funds are based on current planning assumptions.  Funds will be used only in accordance with 

applicable legal authorities.  

 

The attached congressional notifications CN 22-368 (TAB B) and CN 22-369 (TAB C) 

provide the details for this transfer.   

 

The reprogramming action may be transferred pending OMB’s approval of the letter 

apportionments.   
 

 

 

 

Michele Bail 

Director, Program and Financial Control 

 

Attachment:  

As stated 

TAB D – Consult Note – OHDACA Transfer to DoS 

TAB E – OMB Report on Enduring Welcome section 122b 

TAB F – DoS Report to Congress on OAW 

 

cc: OUSD(C) P/B Operations Directorate  
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